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	COMMONWEALTH OF PENNSYLVANIA

PENNSYLVANIA PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION

P.O. BOX 3265, HARRISBURG, PA 17105-3265


	IN REPLY PLEASE REFER TO OUR FILE


A-2011-2277881


September 12, 2012
Todd S. Stewart, Counsel 
Hawk, McKeon and Sniscak
100 North Tenth Street 
Harrisburg, PA 17101

RE:  Licensed Electric Generation Supplier – Agway Energy Services, LLC
At its Public Meeting of February 11, 2010, the PA Public Utility Commission (Commission) adopted a Motion establishing additional requirements on currently licensed and prospective Electric Generation Suppliers (EGS).  Specifically, each currently licensed EGS that provides retail electric supply service (i.e. takes title to electricity) must provide either:

1. Proof of registration as a PJM Load Serving Entity (LSE), or
2. Proof of a contractual arrangement with a registered PJM LSE that facilitates the retail electricity services of the EGS.  
Compliance may be indicated by proving:

1.
Proof that the supplier is listing as a party to the PJM Reliability Assurance Agreement (RAA), 


located at Schedule 17 of the RAA, 
2.
Correspondence from the PJM verifying membership as a LSE, or 
3.
Evidence of a contractual arrangement with an LSE that is a party to the PJM RAA.  If the evidence of a contractual arrangement supplied is considered confidential or proprietary information, it may be marked confidential.
It was established that compliance with this requirement was to be filed with the Commission’s Secretary within 45 days of receipt of the March 18, 2010 Secretarial Letter issued to each EGS.  The compliance was to be filed at the following address:




Rosemary Chiavetta, Secretary





Pennsylvania Public Utility Commission





P.O. Box 3265





Harrisburg, PA17105-3265
By Order entered April 12, 2012 in the above-captioned matter, the Commission granted the Application of Agway Energy Services, LLC (Agway) for a license as an electric generation supplier in the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania.  On August 6, 2012, Agway informed the Commission that they submitted their application on August 13, 2012 for membership to PJM and the application is still being processed by PJM.  Accordingly, Agway hereby requests an extension of the 120-day requirement, as a contingency and only to the extent necessary to allow PJM to complete its process.  Agway will submit proof of its load serving entity's status as soon as it becomes available from PJM.

By Secretarial Letter dated August 29, 2012, we granted Agway the request for additional time. 

On September 10, 2012, Agway via e-mail forwarded the signed PJM Application by which Agway was admitted as a full member of PJM having agreed to be bound by PJM’s Operating Agreement. Having reviewed the PJM application, we will accept this document as proof of Agway’s having met the requirements to act as an EGS. Annual proof of the same is required.
Any questions on this requirement may be directed to John Miller, Technical Utility Services 717-783-1546 or email, mjohn@state.pa.us.
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Sincerely,


Rosemary Chiavetta

Secretary

cc:


Shirley Spunaugle, Secretary’s Bureau

Paul Diskin, Director, Technical Utility Services


Darren Gill, Deputy Director, Technical Utility Services


Yasmin Snowberger, Reliability Supervisor, Technical Utility Services


John Miller, Reliability, Technical Utility Services
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